From: Jackie Smith <secretary(@ scotswimwest.co.uk>

Sent: Monday, March 16, 2020 10:01:57 PM

To: secretary @scotswimwest.co.uk <secretary@scotswimw est.co.uk>
Subject: West District Position on COVID -15

To Club Secretaries, District Convenors, Life Members and District Delegates,

Please see the undernoted statement which tonight been posted across our District social media platforms.

Club Secretaries, please distribute this to all members.

Best regards

Jackie

Jackie Smith

West District Secretary

07554865156

WEST DISTRICT POSITION ON COVID-19

In light of the recent UK Government recommendations, SASA West District Executive have taken the decision to put
in place a banon ALL COMPETITIVE EVENTS IN ALL DISCIPLINES under our licencing criteria until further notice. This

also takes into account District Delegates Meetings. We will review our June AGM position in due course.

We will continue to monitor the ever-changing situation and we will make appropriate decisions as necessary to
maximise the Health and Wellbeing of all of our members.

We will also continue to follow the guidance of Scottish Swimming and our associate Local Authorities on their
current position regarding the use of facilities for training purposes and advise all of our member clubs to be in close

communication with their partners to minimise disruption where possible during this time.

| thank all of our clubs and volunteers in advance for their patience and resilience and wish everyone well at this
stage and look forward to the return of all of our competitive events at the earliest opportunity in the future.

Please follow the advice of key health professionals and stay safe where possible.

If you have any questions, please direct all of these to me at president@scotswimwest.co.uk.

Derek McGown
West District President



